
INTRODUCTION
 

The purpose of this report is to describe architectural 

investigations of the proposed Route 7 North Corridor in northern 

New Castle County, Delaware. The fieldwork and report prepara­

tion, occurring between February and April, 1986, were conducted 

by the Cultural Resource Group of Louis Berger & Associates, Inc. 

for the Delaware Department of Transportation and the Federal 

Highway Administration. As specified under section 106 of the 

National Historic Preservation Act, the goal was to evaluate the 

effects of the proposed relocation of Delaware Route 7 on signi­

ficant, or potentially significant, architectural resources as 

defined by the National Register of Historic Places (36CFR60, 

sec. 1202). Historic and prehistoric ar!=haeological investiga­

tions of the proposed Route 7 North Corridor were conducted in 

1984 and 1985 by the University of Delaware Center for Archaeolo­

gical Research. The results have been issued as No. 47 in the 

DelDot Archaeological Series, to which this architectural report 

may be considered a companion document. 

To all residents of Limestone Road and to the staff of the 

Hall of Records, Dover, thanks are due for .their cooperation and­

assistance during the field investigations and research effort. 

~ppreciation is also extended to the following persons for their 

guidance, advice and assistance: 
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Limestone Road . 

Mrs. Sara P. Evans 

Mr. John Malloy 

Mr. James Disabatino 

Mrs. J.C. Gantt 

Mr. and Mrs. Warner Naudain 

Mr. Harmon Cox 

Division of Hiqhways 

Raymond M. Harbeson, Jr., Asst. Director for Pre-Construction 

Joseph T. Wutka, Jr., Location Studies and Environmental Engineer 

Nicholas S. Blendy, Environmental Planner 

Kevin W. Cunningham, DelDOT Archaeologist 

Bureau of Archaeology and Historic Preservation 

Daniel R. Griffith, Bureau Chief 

Stephen G. DelSordo, Historian 

Faye L. Stocum, Archaeologist 

Alice H. Guerrant, Archaeologist 

New Castle County Department of Planning 

Hubert P. Jicha III, Planner 
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METHODS
 

The purpose of the architectural investigation was to examine 

buildings and structures of potential architectural significance 

that would likely be affected by proposed relocation of Route 7 

north. The investigation was carried out through implementation 

of these steps: 

1.	 preliminary data collection, through examination of historic 

maps, U.S.G.S. maps,. previous surveys, published historical 

works, and files of the Delaware Bureau of Archaeology and 

Historic Preservation. 

2.	 Intensive field survey during which 16 properties were 

recorded on field inventory forms designed to collect basic 

physical data about each structure. 

3.	 Site-specific historical research, focusing prjmarily on" 

potentially significant properties, to obtain additional 

information about their history. Deeds, wills, inventories and 

tax lists were the principal sources consulted. 

4.	 Assembly of si te-specif ic data on loca tion, phys ical charac­

teristics, and historical associations; preliminary eval­

uations of significance. 

5.	 Consultation with the Bureau of Archaeology and Historic 

Preservation on the potential eligibility of the recorded 

resources for the National Register of Historic Places. 
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6.	 Preparation of Determination of Eligibility forms, updated 

BASP Cultural Resource Survey forms, and a report summarizing 

the findings of the architectural investigation. 
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